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To Yakunin S.P. 

ul. Borisa Galushkina, 8/18-61 

Moscow city 
 

129301 

 

 
 

 

 

Your appeal to the President of Russian Federation, submitted at the Reception 

Desk of the President of Russian Federation for reception of citizens, has been reviewed. 

The Control Directorate of the President of Russian Federation has requested 

necessary information to review your appeal in an impartial and comprehensive way. 

As per the information we received, the possibility to acquire the industrial 

complex of the former Atommash OJSC in favor of State Corporation for nuclear 

energy Rosatom has been considered. The Government of Russian Federation 

believes that an integration of this complex into the structure of State Corporation 

Rosatom will help the Corporation meet its strategic objectives. 

In order to solve this task, SC Rosatom and Sberbank of Russia JSC have 

established a joint venture – “Power Engineering” Group JSC. This company will be 

acting as a buyer of the assets of the Energomash Group, including the Atommash 

industrial complex. 

The Russian Ministry of the Interior has provided a report, which says that an 

additional inspection of the materials of the premeditated bankruptcy of Atommash 

OJSC, provided by the General Prosecutor’s Office of Russian Federation, resulted 

in a resolution not to institute criminal proceedings due to absence of crime.  

The procedural decision taken has not been cancelled by the prosecutors. 

 

 

Consultant of the Department for 

maintenance of activity of the 

Reception Desk of the President 
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T. Ovchinnikova 

 
 

 

(Original text is in Russian.) 


